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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	463


	Bill #:
	HB 195


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Motor vehicle titling and registration requirements


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Stan Lee


	Unit of Government:
	 
	City
	x
	County
	x
	Urban-County

	
	x
	Charter County
	x
	Consolidated Local
	x
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	county clerk 


	Requirement:
	x
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	 x
	Modifies Existing
	x
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 195 requires county clerks at the time of receipt of an application for initial title and registration of a motor vehicle to ask the applicant for proof of a valid Kentucky operator’s license or a personal identification card, or to present other proof of U.S. citizenship or legal presence in the United States.  
Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The estimated fiscal impact of HB 195 on any particular county clerk, if enacted and upon implementation, is likely to be indeterminable due to a number of factors identified below.
The measure, if enacted and upon implementation, would require county clerks, at the time of receipt of an application for initial title and registration of a motor vehicle, to ask the applicant for proof of a valid Kentucky operator’s license or personal identification card, or to present other proof of U.S. citizenship or legal presence in the United States.

According to the Kentucky County Clerks Association, factors that make the measure considered indeterminable for county clerks include the following:

· There is no information available as to the number of illegals/undocumented persons buying motor vehicles and whether this would indirectly affect the fees or revenue generated by titling and registration;
· The county clerk would have additional duties under the measure. There are currently no uniform procedures or statutory guidelines in the measure for county clerks to follow, leaving individual clerks to establish their own policies and procedures in the event the an applicant cannot show proof; 
· The measure does not specify what is considered acceptable proof of U.S. citizenship or legal presence in the United States; 

· County clerks are not trained in any aspects of law enforcement and do not want to be an enforcement agency.
However, on the subject of training about implementation of the measure if enacted, the KCCA indicated some training would be required for all county clerks and deputy clerks.  Most training could be presented by state agencies at regularly scheduled county clerk training sessions and it is likely there would be minimal costs associated. 
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